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September 24th, 2020 

Dear Parents and Guardians,   

  

Hinsdale High School has an opportunity to have all seniors take the SAT’s free of charge!  The 

SAT is the standardized test that most colleges ask our students to take as part of the college 

admission process. Due to seniors not being about to take it in the spring of their Junior year it 

will now take place this fall. 

Students will take this test on October 14th, 2020 during the school day. All students must be on 

site to begin testing by 7:50 AM. Our school has also opted to have every student take the essay 

portion of the test with the school covering the additional cost. This translates to approximately a 

$65 savings to families.  This opportunity also allows students to take the test in a familiar setting 

without needing to take time out of their weekend activities to participate.  This test will take all 

morning.  Please make arrangements for your student to be in school and on time that day to 

accommodate this timing. 

For remote students, it is mandatory that you come into school on this day and participate 

in the SAT. This test is required by the state of NH for all students in grade 12 this year. 

This is a full SAT test that can be submitted to colleges of a student’s choosing.  Students receive 

four free score reports to be sent to these colleges.  Students can choose any colleges they wish, 

and it does not matter if they end up applying there or not.  Students have up to two weeks 

following the test to decide what colleges to send the scores to.  After that time, the student will 

need to pay for each report they want sent. 

Further, I want to let you know about the Free Application for Federal Student Aid or FAFSA 

Night for Parents.  This will take place on October 13th, 2020 at 6:30pm via Zoom. Students will 

participate in a Zoom meeting as well earlier in the day at 2:45pm. This webinar is presented to 

you in collaboration with NH Higher Education Assistance Foundation to go over the FAFSA 

process and to hopefully answer any questions you may have. There will be more information to 

come.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our guidance department at 336-5984, or 

email our registrar at cjohnson@hnhsd.org. 

Sincerely, 

Ann Freitag 


